
 

   

 
 

 

 

 

 

   

 

Presidentõs Message  

by Jack Bucey  

 

 

Hello,  Summer! 

  

 Looks like we made it through the pandemic!  The 
clubhouse is returning to normal, with morning gathering, 
snacks and coffee, cribbage and normal camaraderie. (PS:  
thanks for the restart of signing up for "setup"). 

   We're averaging 20 - 24 bowlers per day during the 
week and 10 - 15 on weekends.  Pretty good considering.  
With March 2020 through April 2021 being very trying, our 
membership did reduce somewhat.  However in the same 
period we added 5 or 6 new members!  Our current mem-
bership total is only 58 so we still need to encourage new 
bowlers.   

 Club  tournaments have been rolling along, with 
several still to come.  Also SW Bowls has listed the sched-
ule for the remainder of the year.  We received one of the 
slots for our Ecton tournament in October.  

Our 4th of July party was a smashing success!  Great turn-
out  of around 45 people, including family members, and 
long time club members (Dixie, Pinky, Dina, Sal.)  Weenies 
were roasted, prizes were given, and a good time was had 
by all.   

 Update on the green re:  crows, grubs and sprin-
klers.  Art has been diligently working with Renee and the 
City and has negotiated a plan to replace the sprinkler 
timer and sprinkler head parts. This will correct our water 
deficiencies and solve the grub/crow problem. Kudos! 

 So in conclusion , Happy Bowling, and maybe 
each of us can try to encourage a member who hasn't 
been back since COVID to return to the fun and exercise 
we know as Lawn Bowling. 

Happy Summer, Jack 

 

Membership  
The club would like to welcome our  new members Bob 
and Sharon Fleur . It is important to remember that we 
need to keep our eyes open for recruiting opportunities for 
new and returning members.  Talk to your neighbors and 
friends and see if they would like to give lawn bowling a try.  

 

 

  

Class is in Session  
by Armand Escalante  

Reprint from Summer 2013 

 

                                                    

CHARACTERISTICS OF GOOD TEAM PLAYERS  

In lawn bowling all of the positions played, skip, vice, or 
lead are important to the success of the team, but each 
one requires individual knowledge or skills pertinent to 
each one.  Listed below are some of the most important 
ones that go with each position.  If any of us is weak in any 
of these, we should focus on that weakness and practice to 
overcome it.  If we succeed, the result will be that we be-
come a better team player. 

LEADS  should: 

1.  know the rules concerning placement and lining up of 
the mat and proceed to do it accordingly. 

2.  Be able to throw a good jack by keeping it in bounds 
and to the length the skip may request. 

3.  Be able to draw close to the jack for the point shot, or if 
necessary, the second closest shot. 

4.  Realize that it is not the job of the lead to drive. 

VICES should: 

1.  know which bowls belong to his/her team even before 
the first one is delivered. 

2.  Look before bowling to see which shot the skip is asking 
him/her to attempt. 

3.  know the proper way to measure and do it carefully. 

4.  Be aware of the situation in the head before he/she 
comes to bowl. 

5.  Inform the skip if there is a change of score when the 
head is disturbed.   

    inform the skip of a dangerous situation that might result 
in loss of the point or the end. 

6.  Be able to draw a shot, drive when so directed, and be 
able to "spot bowl" when the skip calls for such a shot. 

7.  Remember to signal to the skip after a point count using 
slow, deliberate arm signals, not just with fingers. 

 

SKIPS should: 

1.  know the rules of the game. 

2.  Be really in charge, making definite decisions for the 
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team without hesitation. 

3.  Know which shot would most likely give his/her team 
the point or advantage. 

4.  Communicate with his/her team members, encourage 
them and avoid negative comments. 

5.  Have the ability to both draw and drive. 

6.  Be able to identify the weaknesses of the opponent and 
the strong points of his/her own team and apply this knowl-
edge to the team's strategy. 

7. Be receptive to communication from his/her vice, espe-
cially when the vice is signaling the score. 

 

Gary Davidson  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 I grew up in eastern Washington in a small town 
Colfax, just south of Spokane. After high school I joined 
the U.S. Navy. Why the Navy?  Because I just saw a 
movie with a sailor with his hat on the back of his head, 
on liberty in San Diego with his arms around two chicks.  

 During boot camp, I scored high in aviation and 
attended several aviation schools, airframes with hydrau-
lics as my rating. Off to my first squadron deployed to 
Kodiak Alaska where I became aircrewman on the P2V 
Neptune Patrol bomber. Deployed to Saigon Vietnam, 
racked up 2100 flight hours of which 325 were direct 
combat flight hours. Yeah, we got shot up. 

 Next Orders were to Naval Air Station, Barbers 
Point, Hawaii. Got to work on my first jet, met my wife 

Eva, a beautiful local girl who lived above Pearl Harbor. 
We married after a year of dating, Our 1st of 4 daughters 
was born a year later. Also, I got my Private Pilot's li-
cense. (don't know how I managed it or even afforded it) 

 Orders to Instructor duty NAS North Island, 2nd 
daughter born and after 3 years, orders came in, to NAS 
Moffett Field as P3 Orion Flight Engineer, this is "center 
seat" in the cockpit. 6 months of ground and flight training 
then deployed to Cam Ranh Bay, Vietnam. Arghh! 
again? 565 direct combat flight hours, yeah we got shot 
at and hit. Our 3rd daughter was born while I was in Viet-
nam. Too funny: preparing the airplanes for our return 
back to the states, the crews were all painting nose art 
below the cockpits. Some had logos of gun boats, ships 
they sank, Purple Hearts, missiles (near misses) and so 
on. My pilot asked what we want on ours? Well, since 3 
of our 9 aircrew members wives had given birth during 
our deployment, I painted 3 storks with the names of the 
babies on the diapers. Upon our 9 plane return celebra-
tion back to Moffett Field, the Admiral said, "#6 was the 
crew that must have had it the hardest and the wives are 
the ones that deserve the Purple Hearts". 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Orders back to Hawaii, third tour there now, third P3 
squadron, 4th daughter born, also got my Commercial 
Pilots License. Medical issues prevented me from flying 
with the airlines, so I continued my Naval aviation career. 
6 P3 (5700 flight hours) Patrol Squadrons total deploying 
to 6 continents. 

Want a change? dang! Orders to C-130 Flight Engineer 
school. Little Rock, AR. I then flew center seat on the ski 
equipped LC-130 out of Pt Mugu Operation Deep Freeze 
in 77', 78' and 79'. We staged out of Christchurch, New 
Zealand, an 8 hour flight to Antarctica. I flew the 5 month, 
summer support missions for 3 years all over the conti-
nent. In 78', we also flew to Greenland and flew the north 
cap. North Pole for a 3 week mission. So now I have all 7 
continents. I can tell you that this was more danger-
ous/lying than Vietnam. White-out landings, uncharted 
crevasse fields. The coldest I have been was -78 de-
grees. 
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My last tour was NAS Brunswick, Maine as Command 
Master Chief of Patrol Squadron 8.  I retired in 1989 after 
31 years, Eve and I moved back to So Cal.  We left two 
mighty fine daughters in Maine with wonderful son in laws.  
I worked here at NAVSEA with Northrop Grumman until 
finally retiring in 2006.  Whew !  

 

 

Super Shots Club  
 

 

Club members on a Super Shot team in the past three 
months were Susan LaCroix, Dick Gibson, Gloria Brown, 
Jack Bucey, Jerry Beatty, Ken Roth, Denny Ryan, Dee 
Press, Andy DiConti, Bob Livermont, Ray Anderson, Mike 
Newton, Gary Davidson, Jerry Olmscheid, Herb Smith, 
Brian Fenton, Jim Matlock. 
 
Members submitting a form to ñBowlsUSA Super Shotsò  
should also add the team names on the bulletin board list 
for inclusion into this newsletter.  
 
 

Laws of the Sport of Bowls  
A rebounding Jack  

Question:  How do you play a jack that rebounds onto the 

rink of play? 

The end will continue if:  

Rule 21.1  When a jack is at rest on the rink, it is driven 
against the face of the bank and rebounds onto the rink of 
play. 

Rule 21.2  When the jack is at rest in the ditch, it is moved 
by a toucher and this takes it back  onto the. rink. 

 

Honor the Laws of the Sport of Bowls  

They make the game the same wherever you go  

 

 

This Quarterõs Club Events  

May 5, Menôs Triples Tournament,  

FORMAT:   Three ten-end games.   The skips chose their 
vices and leads by the luck of the draw method. 
SCORING:   Winner determined by wins and "plus points", 
with a 7 point difference cap.  Any jacks knocked out of 
bounds are re-spotted on the rink centerline two metres 
from the front ditch and play continues. Ties decided by an 
11th end. 
ELIGIBILITY: Open to all male members of the Oxnard-
Joslyn Lawn Bowls Club. 
The winners were: 
1st   Jack Bucey, Mike Newton, Brian Fenton 
2nd  Steve Goodmanson, Petrer Westray, Jerry Beatty 
3rd    Denny Ryan, Bob Livermont, Mark Wilson  

1st : Brian Fenton, Jack Bucey, Mike Newton 

 

 

 2nd:  Jerry Beatty, Steve Goodmanson, Peter Westray 
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3rd:  Denny Ryan, Mark Wilson, Bob Livermont 

June 18,  Mixed Triples Tournament , 

 FORMAT:  . Three ten-end games.  Teams composed of 
at least one man and one woman.  The skips chose their 
vices and leads by the luck of the draw method. 
SCORING:   Winner determined by wins and "plus points", 
with a 7 point difference cap.  Burned ends will re-spot the 
jack on the rink centerline and two metres from the front 
ditch. Ties decided by an 11th end. 
ELIGIBILITY: Open to all club members. Six teams partici-
pated. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1st:  Bob Fleur, Gloria Brown, Mike Newton 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2nd:  Ken and Susan Paddock, Steve Goodmanson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3rd:  Jack Bucey, Susan LaCroix, Gary Davidson 

 

June 25,  Club Clean -up Day ,  Due to Covid 19 and its 
restrictions, it has been a long, long time since anyone 
had inhabited our club house. Jack Bucey organized a 
mini cleanup, and thirteen caring members showed up to 
shape up our club. The windows were washed, kitchen 
debugged, and cleaned. The shed was swept and equip-
ment checked out. Even the bathrooms were cleaned. It is 
now shining and new, ready to be used for morning treats, 
tournaments and fun days. The following members con-
tributed their time and skills to get the job done. Jack 
Bucey, Gloria Brown, Susan Paddock, Bob Livermont, 
Linus Raibys, Donna Roberts, Gary Davidson, Jerry 
Beatty, Dick Gibson, Sandy Rankin, Marie Moore, Ken 
Roth and Dee Press. A big thank you for all your help. 

by Gloria Brown 

July 2,  Independence Day Fun Event, About 
35 members and guests got together on July 2nd  to cele-
brate the Independence Day holiday, have fun and enjoy 
some good food and friendships.  Attire was red, white 
and blue or anything patriotic. 
 The first activity for the day was a spider rolloff to a 
target in the middle of the green.  On the count of three 
each bowler bowls one bowl to get closest to the center 
target.    Jim Matlock was the winner.  When the picture 
was taken Jim was photobombed by Dee Press. 
   Bowls game for the day was  bowling 3 ends fore-
hand, 3 backhand and the remainder was your choice of 
direction and the yardstick and tin can were used to count 
the score.  This way both teams were able to get points.   
Winners were 1st: Herb Smith, Linus Raibys, Sharon 
Anderson, 2nd:  Steve Goodmanson, Julie Basler, 3rd: 
Bob Livermont, Jerry Beatty, 4th:  Ken Paddock, Susan 
Paddock, Bob Fleur. 

  At the end of the morning games a lunch break 
was called.  Jack Bucey BBQ hot dogs and we had 
beans, salads and desserts, just like you would expect on 
the 4th of July. 

 Thanks to Art and Donna Roberts for all their plan-
ning and work for the Fun Day.  Thanks also go to Gloria 
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Brown for her help with decorations and inviting past 
members and friends to join us. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1st:  Linus Raibys, Sharon Anderson, Herb Smith 

 

July 16 and 23, Cutthroat Tournament ,  ELILITY:      

18 members that sign - up.   

    FORMAT:    Games will be 12 ends.  All positions will be 
luck of the draw. 

                                1st Round:  18 bowlers will compete 
on 6 rinks.  The  winners will advance to the second round. 

                                2nd Round:  The 6 advancing winners 
from above will play on 2 

rinks producing 2  winners. 

                                3rd Round: Top point players in the 
semi second round will play an elimination to produce one 
player to join the two earlier winners to form 
a  final cutthroat game.  The winner was Donna Roberts.  

                              Final Round:  This game being played 
on July 23rd will determine the Cutthroat Tournament Win-
ner.  

    SCORING:          On each end the four closest bowls will 
count in the point count.  The closest will  count 4 points, 
the next 3 points, the next 2 points and the last 1 point.  It 
is  possible for all players to score in one end , for one 
player to score all 10 points or  any combination of players 
and points.  

  
The final playoff was between Steve Goodmanson , Lenny 
LaCroix and Donna Roberts.  The winner was Steve Good-
manson.  This was a very competitive game and in the last 
end Steve won by one point. 

 

Final Triple Play-off Team 

Lenny LaCroix, Donna Roberts, Steve Goodmanson 

And the winner is  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Steve Goodmanson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Susan LaCroix, Andy DiConti, Steve Goodmanson 

Early in the cutthroat elimination 


